

TOWN OF NORTHBOROUGH BOARD OF HEALTH

Town Hall Offices • 63 Main Street • Northborough, MA 01532 • 508-393-5009 • 508-393-3130 Fax

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Theresa Capobianco, Esq.

Dilip Jain, M.D. Swati Sane, M.D.

Lisa Johnson, RDH, MS, MPH, CPH

TOWN: Katie Holt, Administrative Assistant to the Health Dept

Michael Seager, Health Agent

OTHER: Jake Ruszkoski and Andrea Edmunds, Representatives for Northcourt Swim and Tennis Association

The Board of Health met on Tuesday July 19, 2022 via Zoom Meeting. The meeting was called to order at 6:03 by Dilip Jain. Roll call attendance took place.

6:05 - Revised Variance Request from Lifeguard Requirement at Northcourt Pool

Andrea Edmunds outlined the current safety measures that Northcourt has been implementing. These safety measures are listed on the attached variance request. A discussion took place.

Northcourt requested the Board of Health to issue a lifeguard variance from the hours of 4PM - 8:30PM with parameters of:

- Pool attendant presence from 4PM 8:30PM who is CPR certified
- No more than 10 swimmers per pool attendant
- A site visitation with the Fire Chief to ensure Northcourt's location and emergency access to the pool
- Approval from their insurance company to post a "WARNING NO LIFEGUARD ON DUTY. SWIM AT YOUR OWN RISK." sign when lifeguards are not present

Capobianco made a motion to approve the request for variance submitted by Northcourt Pool, allowing that variance for pool season of 2022 only, to expire upon the closure of pool, with the additional condition that the pool attendants be over the age of 18. Sane seconded. All in favor.

6:22 - Welcome New Health Agent, Michael Seager

Michael Seager introduced himself to the board members. For the last four and a half years, Seager has worked for Ecolab, a third party auditor that worked predominately with grocery stores. Prior to that, Seager worked for 25 in food service management, including several chain restaurants within Massachusetts. Seager is a Northborough resident and is happy to be involved in the community. Seager has already visited Kumar's and Casa Vallarta to introduce himself. A brief discussion about food inspections took place and the board members welcomed Seager.

6:25 - Any other business to come before the Board

Dilip mentioned COVID rates are increasing and reminded the public to be aware. A brief discussion on COVID took place.

6:32 - Meeting Minutes Review

Jain moved to accept May 10, 2022 meeting minutes as recorded. Capobianco seconded. All in favor.

The June 14, 2022 meeting minutes will be reviewed at the next meeting.

Establish Future Meeting Date

The next Board of Health meeting is tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, August 9, 2022.

Capobianco motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:36. Johnson seconded, all in favor.

Respectfully Submitted, Katie Holt Northcourt Swim & Tennis – 140 South Street Northborough, MA 01532

Attn: Board of Health Director – Kristin Black

Northcourt Swim & Tennis Association is formally requesting a revised lifeguard variance.

The Northcourt members thank you for your careful consideration of this revised lifeguard variance. We have taken your suggestions seriously, and with the help of your health director have modified our policies to meet your expectations. We have incorporated the BOH suggestions and performed surrounding town research, to develop this proposal.

Our diligence has shown us on average the pool is visited by 10 swimmers each hour in the morning for lessons. One guard leads lessons, while the other guard monitors a few swimmers who are not participating in lessons. This typically lasts until 12pm. The pool generally contains no swimmers from 12pm-2pm during lunch. From 2pm-4pm, there are usually 15-20 swimmers maximum at one time, as reported by our lifeguards. Swimmers are children under the age of 18, all accompanied by an adult. From 4pm-8:30pm (proposed closing time), the pool tends to be unoccupied. Occasionally, a family may come down for a night swim before heading home. We ask all families to use a buddy system.

Northcourt's current Safety Policies & Procedures:

- Lifeguards:
 - o M-F 9am-4pm
 - Saturday/Sunday 10am-4pm
- Parties require a privately funded lifeguard.
- 6' security fencing with barbed wire and self-closing/self-latching gates.
- Low flow-return water inlets, depth markers, non-slip surfaces, etc.
- There are no blind spots within the pool area. The pool is rectangular. No diving boards or any additional devices.
- Access is restricted to only member families. Only members over the age of 18 are allowed keyed access. The pump house has additional restrictions to authorized personnel only.
- An emergency phone is available poolside and checked daily with Northcourt's address posted inside the phone box.
- Rescue equipment and a first-aid kit containing CPR masks is located at poolside.
- State-mandated safety signs are posted:
 - No lifeguard on duty...swim at your own risk
 - o Adults should not swim alone
 - Children under the age of 16 should not use the swimming pool unless accompanied by an adult
 - Northcourt Pool Policies & procedure
- The pool is maintained by a CPO weekly and a pool manager daily, whose information is on file via the annual swimming pool permit application.
- Daily testing (x4/day) will continue to be performed as required by 105 CMR 435 additionally with a weekly shock

We request the board to issue a lifeguard variance from the hours of 4pm-8:30pm with parameters of:

- Pool attendant presence from 4-8:30pm who is CPR certified
 - The Northborough Fire Department has offered a free of charge CPR training to our members. We intend to make this possible by offering member families the opportunity to take CPR.
- No more than 10 swimmers/pool attendant
- A site visitation with the fire chief to ensure Northcourt's location and emergency access to the pool
- Approval from our insurance company to post a "WARNING NO LIFEGUARD ON DUTY. SWIM AT YOUR OWN RISK" sign when lifeguards are not present.

After extensive consult with our surrounding towns and comparing our water safety policies & procedures to other like facilities, we feel our above proposal is much safer compared to years past and to our lake neighbor 10 mins down the road. We are hoping these added safety precautions satisfy's the Board of Health's concerns.

Sincerely,

Member Families, Northcourt Swim & Tennis Association.



Northcourt Swim & Tennis



Safety Signs & Equipment

















